2015 SURVEY RESULTS & ACTIONS UPDATE


The Surgery and Friends of Risedale Surgery would like to thank all of the patients who took time to participate in the recent Survey that we ran in-house.

Our Patient Representative Group FORS don’t feel that these routine tick box exercises are useful nor do they reflect the opinion of the whole practice population but as we are told to carry out these surveys we duly did.

The new initiative of Friends & Family test (would patients recommend the Surgery to others) was added into the survey along with 3 questions about access taken from last year’s survey – access being the most contentious area for primary care – receiving lots of press & air time.

Are patient’s aware of the different methods of booking an appointment, raising awareness of telephone consultations and are patient’s aware of how to access urgent care at the Surgery – again another area that receives a lot of press via demand on A&E departments.  

We received 48 responses over a 2-week period; the survey was available in the waiting area.

We opted to keep the survey short so only had 4 questions with an area for comments at the end – please see the uploaded results report.

Following on from the feedback we will be following up 3 actions over the next few months.

1.  Improve patient take up of Electronic Prescribing Services;-

Although we have been live with EPS for over 2-years now, we felt that there was still a need to take this further and advertise in-house with the other Patient Access area’s, engaging with Pharmacies in the town to encourage patient's to use EPS.  We have a footnote on all repeat prescriptions encouraging patients to sign-up for EPS.  Encourage our team to signpost patients to this service.
When EPS works the results are great & patient feedback has been really good - but like all computerised systems it is not without its glitches.  Using EPS is also very good for the Practice in-house audit systems we can track a prescription from the minute the request has come through the system until the GP digitally signs & the prescription goes through EPS to the Pharmacy - brilliant.

2. Access & Urgent Care:– 
Firstly Urgent Access we feel that many people didn’t understand the wording of the question – this should in hindsight have been worded differently.  ‘If you were ill how would you access a Doctor’?  We feel that people do access the service appropriately but with the increase in media about A&E overload do they understand how to access urgent care during Primary Care core hours? – this is something that we will need to work on with patient education at the Practice and within our locality.
3. On-line Access – 
FORS have decided that we need to review in the next few months following on from the survey and in light of the impending Online Access to medical records how many patients actually have access to a computer, laptops, smart-phones etc.  We intend to run a small survey over the month of April – via email, over the counter and using posters in-house.
Make more people aware of these services.  Encouraging them to embrace this especially the repeat prescription service and online appointments – this will reduce the footfall at the desk and also reduce the number of incoming calls to the Surgery.  Patients will be able to make appointments and order their repeat medication 24-hours a day which is a win win situation for both parties.

